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SECRETARY/EDITOR'S MESSAGE

In the October newsletter, I wrote about the
need to be sensitive to the hymn preferences
of others. This month I would like to
discuss a related issue--the need to be
equally sensitive to others in the way we
play the hymns. Specifically, I would like
to pose the question: do our attempts at
artistic interpretation of the hymns enhance
worship or get in the way of it?

Not too long ago, I thought it would be nice
to use an embellishment I found for the
introduction to an opening hymn and then add
a simple free accompaniment to the last
verse. I'm not sure what went wrong this
particular Sunday, but after I played the
introduction, I felt as if I were playing a
solo--hardly anybody started singing. I

don't know if it was because all the "singers"
were on vacation or if my introduction "blew
them away." In either case, I got the

seling that they didn't appreciate what I
Needless to say, I left out the
free accompaniment on the last verse. I
didn't want to overwhelm them twice.

Part of the problem may have been the fact
that this happened at the beginning of the
school year when we had a lot of new BYU
students move into our ward who weren't
"broken in" yet to this type of hymn playing.
But whatever caused this lack of enthusiasm
for singing, it got me thinking about how
"artistically" I should play the hymns.,

If what I do doesn't inspire people to feel
like singing, I have defeated my purpose. I
need to be sure that any artistic
interpretations I add are appropriate for
each situation--including the feelings and
moods of my congregation.

I'm not really sure what the answer is. For
every occasion when things I planned have not
worked, there have been times that I have
added embellishments and free accompaniments
'nd the people have sung with all their hearts.

No. 6

Perhaps it all goes back to the need to be
sensitive to the promptings of the Spirit.

Usually, during the week when I practice, I
try to be prayerful as I choose registrations
and/or embellishments to use, and then I
usually stick with them to lessen the stress

of playing for Sacrament Meeting. Even so,
there are times when I instinctively feel that
I should change these plans at the last minute.

The reverse is also true. There have been
occasions when I felt that I didn't want to
use what I had planned, but a strong feeling
came over me that I was supposed to play it
exactly the way I had previously felt I should.

Sometimes needed changes have occurred to me
after the fact. Recently, I was playing the
last verse of a hymn that is usually played
using more lively stops. Half-way through, I
realized that this particular verse would

have been more meaningful if I had used more
subdued stops.

Our successes and failures certainly have a
way of refining us. My own experiences have
helped me realize that any changes I make in
playing a hymn need to be appropriate--so
that my "art" doesn't get in the way of
others' worship.

But more important than being sensitive to
our listeners is our intent. If people sense
that we are sincerely trying to help them
come unto Christ through our music, they will
tend to be forgiving of our artistic
interpretations when these don't appeal to
them. If we prepare spiritually, our

artistry will be much more meaningful.

(A footnote about my October message regarding
"How Great Thou Art™ I guess the Lord was
just testing me, because after all I said

about changing my attitude so that I was
willing to play this particular hymn, the
speaker took too much time in the meeting and
I didn't have to play it after all!)

--DeeAnn Stone
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